OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF NATIONAL INTELLIGENCE WASHINGTON, DC 20511

Mr. Steven Aftergood Federation of American Scientists 1725 DeSales Street, NW, Suite 600 Washington, DC 20036

OCT 2 8 2010

Reference: DF-2009-00042

Dear Mr. Aftergood:

This responds to your 24 March 2009 letter addressed to the Office of the Director of National Intelligence wherein you requested, under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), "a copy of the documents that indicate the total budget appropriation for the National Intelligence Program for Fiscal Year 2006."

Your request was processed in accordance with the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552, as amended. Upon review, it was determined that your request may be granted in full. The aggregate amount appropriated to the NIP for fiscal year 2006 was \$40.9 Billion.

If you have any questions, please call the Requester Service Center at (703) 275-3642.

Sincerely,

John F. Hackett

Director, Information Management Office